

30 years of educating . . . for lif

580.226.2341 www.oakhallschool.com

RECEIVED BY

October 6, 2010

OCT 12 2010

Special Education Services

Misty Kimbro Director of Special Education Oklahoma State Department of Education 2500 North Lincoln Blvd. Oklahoma City, OK 73105

Dear Ms. Kimbro,

Oak Hall Episcopal School would like to participate in the Lindsey Nicole Henry Scholarships for Students with Disabilities Program.

Oak Hall is a fully accredited school through the Southwestern Association of Episcopal Schools and through a reciprocal agreement with OPSAC and the Oklahoma State Department of Education. We hold memberships in the National Association of Episcopal Schools as well as the Oklahoma Commission of Episcopal Schools with our fellow Episcopal schools in Oklahoma: Casady School and St. John's in OKC, St. Mary's in Edmond, and Trinity and Holland Hall School in Tulsa: The school is located in Ardmore and has been in existence since 1977. Oak Hall currently enrolls 152 students in Preschool (3-year-olds) through Eighth Grade. Our teachers and administrators are fully certified by the state of Oklahoma.

Oak Hall currently serves students with a variety of needs, some of whom are currently working with an IEP. Class sizes are small and modifications are made for students with special needs as necessary. In partnership with Ardmore Payne Education, we have 3 reading/language therapists on site who provide small group tutoring and intervention as needed for these children.

Oak Hall Episcopal School is non-discriminatory with regard to gender, race, creed, religion and national and ethnic origin with all students enjoying equal rights, privileges, programs and activities available.

The school currently has a \$1.3 million dollar operating budget with all financials records reviewed annually by an independent auditor. Oak Hall meets all health and safety codes as mandated by the state of Oklahoma and provides a safe environment for our students.

If I can provide additional information, please feel free to contact me at (580)226-2341.

Sincerely,

Pawa Hallagher Laura Gallagher Head of School